

## Meeting Minutes: November 16, 2023, 7:30 a.m.

# City of Moscow Council Chambers • 206 E 3rd Street • Moscow, ID 83843

	- [2] 회 전 경우 (1) - [2] 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전 전	
Commissioners Present	Commissioners Absent	Staff in Attendance
Nancy Tribble, Secretary	Mark Beauchamp	Cody Riddle, Executive Director
Sandra Kelly	Steve McGeehan	Jennifer Fleischman, Clerk
Maureen Laflin		Renee Tack, Treasurer
Tom Lamar		
Alison Tompkins		

## Tribble called the meeting to order at 7:32 a.m.

### 1. Consent Agenda (A)

Any item will be removed from the consent agenda at the request of any member of the Board and that item will be considered separately later.

- A. Minutes from October 19, 2023
- B. October 2023 Payables
- C. October 2023 Financials

Laflin moved for approval of the consent agenda as written, seconded by Lamar. Roll Call Vote; Ayes: Unanimous (5). Nays: None. Abstentions: None. Motion carried.

#### 2. Public Comment

Members of the public may speak to the Board regarding matters NOT on the Agenda nor currently pending before the Moscow Urban Renewal Agency. Please state your name and resident city for the record and limit your remarks to three minutes.

None.

### 3. Update on the Design of the Sixth and Jackson Street Property - Cody Riddle

On September 14, 2023 the Agency entered into an Exclusive Negotiation Agreement (ENA) with Moscow Hotel, LLC, represented by Carly Lilly and George Skandalos for development of the property located on the southwest corner of Sixth and Jackson Streets. The development team will provide an update on the planning and design efforts that have occurred since execution of the agreement.

George Skandalos talked to the Board about some changes they have made to the preliminary designs, one of which is that the building has been moved further to the west which has resulted in some parking changes. The pocket park will be shrunk minutely, to make room for more parking on the east side.

There were also changes to the second-floor offices layout, to create more individual offices and have less support and conference rooms. This has resulted in more leasable units, with less hallways and shared spaces. The Board asked about the possibility of renting out the conference room to outside organizations, but that would depend on logistics for access, as well as how much demand would be needed for the office occupants. The goal is to have a reception area and receptionist on the first floor in a lobby area. There will also be signs to help direct people to get to the office they are looking for. There was a discussion about the type of businesses that could make use of the second-floor office spaces.

There is currently more demand for studio and 1-bedroom apartments instead of 2-bedroom, so the developers have converted some of the 2-bedroom apartments on the upper floors to multiple 1-bedroom and studios. There will still be 2-bedroom apartments available. The restaurant space is situated on the east side of the first floor, which has the hood and exhaust capabilities included. There could be restaurants in the other first floor retail spaces, depending on what type of service is offered and what their food preparations would require. The shelled restaurant area on the first floor could either expand upstairs or to the west, to some of the other retail space.

The developers are contracted with an engineering firm to complete a geotechnical report, which is helping to solidify the budget and construction costs. The pro forma has been completed and has been turned into the bank for review. The developers are still planning to start construction in May or June of 2024. They will submit the updated parking plans to Riddle for review. Start to finish, the construction is anticipated to take about a year and a half, with a possibly completion date in January 2026.

Lamar left at 8:04 AM

## 4. Strategic Plan Update - Cody Riddle

The Agency's strategic plan was adopted in 2020. It established a vision, set of goals, and action strategies for implementation. This plan is set to expire in 2025 and Legacy Crossing, the lone urban renewal district in Moscow, will sunset in 2032. Staff will provide a brief summary of the existing plan and outline a draft schedule for to update it in the coming year.

Staff provided information regarding the Agency's Strategic Plan, which is set to expire in 2025. The Board will start to work on updates after the beginning of the new year. The Legacy Crossing district will expire in 2032. Riddle requested the Board members familiarize themselves with the current Strategic Plan in preparation for the updates.

## 5. General Agency Updates - Cody Riddle

- Staff looked into some Idaho Counties Risk Management Program (ICRMP) training options and talked about possible ways for the members to access that.
- The Board plans to meet at least once in December.

Tribble declared the meeting adjourned at 8:10 a.m.

Steve McGeehan, Agency Chair

Date